
 

 

HENDERSON COUNTY PLANNING BOARD 
MEETING SUMMARY  

August 15, 2024, at 5:30 PM  
 

Planning Board Members Present:                             
Hunter Marks, Chair 
Rick Livingston, Vice Chair 
Jim Miller 
Robert Griffin 
Jason Davis 
Bruce Hatfield 
Linda Bradley 
Bill Lapsley, BOC Liaison 
 
Staff Present:  
Autumn Radcliff, Planning Director 
Janna Bianculli, Senior Planner 
Carlos Martinez, Planner I 
Russ Burrell, County Attorney 
 
Meeting called to order: Mr. Hunter Marks called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.  
 
Roll Call: Roll call was taken. 
 
Informal Public Comment: The Planning Board heard from five members of the public on 
concerns with the Special Use Permit that was approved by the Board of Adjustment for an 
assisted living residence for First Contacts drug rehab home and the need for this use to be 
listed separately in the LDC and for specific districts only and not in residential districts.  The 
Board head from one citizen on the need for more soil and erosion control regulations for run off 
soil. The Board also heard from two nearby neighbors on the rezoning application for the ETJ 
removal that was approved by the City of Hendersonville. There were several handouts that 
were provided to the Board by the speakers. 
 
Adjustment of Agenda: None. 
 
July 18, 2024, Meeting Summary: No change to the meeting summary was noted.  

Rezoning Application (#R-2024-04) Stoney Mountain Road – ETJ Removal: Mr. Carlos 
Martinez stated that rezoning application #R-2024-04, is for a portion of PIN: 9650-90-0668 
owned by CMH Homes, Inc.  It is located on Stoney Mountain Road and is currently split-zoned 
between the City of Hendersonville R-20 and the County R-1 (Residential One) district. The 
owner has requested the 2.52-acre portion of the property in the Extra-territorial Jurisdiction 
(ETJ) be removed, and the City approved this request on August 1, 2024. Per G.S. 160D-202, 
the county must rezone this portion of the parcel that is being relinquished from the city’s 
jurisdiction.  Planning Staff initiated the application on July 23, 2024, to rezone the 
approximately 2.52 acres of land to an R1 district to be consistent with the adjacent County R1 
zoning and the 2045 Comprehensive Plan. 

The Board asked staff questions about the process and application. After some discussion, Mr. 
Robert Griffin made a motion to recommend that the Board of Commissioners approve the 
rezoning request to R1. Mr. Jason Davis seconded the motion. All voted in favor.   
 
LDC Rewrite Update:  Ms. Autumn Radcliff explained that the Planning department has been 
working on several projects and Commissioner items that have caused delays in the LDC 
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rewrite, but that staff is still moving forward. She stated that work was being done at the 
department level and that a consultant is assisting with the mapping of the existing land use 
map that is necessary.  She said that staff has also been reviewing the document for needed 
changes. She said that the Board will be reviewing sections at future meetings once the 
information is ready.  
 
She stated that the Board had requested at a previous meeting that staff work with existing 
community groups, like the Etowah group, to receive public input on the rewrite. To address 
public outreach for the process, staff has developed a public participation plan. Ms. Janna 
Bianculli provided copies of the public participation plan and provided the Board with and 
overview of the purpose, goals, and outreach tools. The Planning Board was agreement with 
Public Participation Plan.  
 
The Board requested staff look at language in the rewrite stating that if no definition was 
identified in the LDC, the Webster Dictionary would be used as a resource. The Board also 
asked if the County could make a list of general information that could be made public to make 
citizens aware of what the County does not control such as, the county does not maintain roads 
and that NCDOT is responsible for reviewing Transportation Improvement Analysis’s (TIA).  
 
Staff Updates: Ms. Autumn Radcliff stated that the BOC will review the Implementation Plan at 
the September 3rd meeting that the Planning Board approved. She stated that the Ecusta Trail is 
still on schedule to be completed mostly by this December and the bridges have been installed 
and paving continues. The Farmland Preservation Taskforce, with Hunter serves as the Boards 
liaison, is in the process of recommending amendments to Chapter 45, and other 
recommendations to preserve farmland. Ms. Radcliff stated that the taskforce may have 
recommendations related to the LDC as it moves forward, and she would keep the Board 
informed.  She also stated that staff has been working on Broadband expansion that the 
Commissioners set aside ARPA funds for and related grants. 

Commissioner Lapsley provided the Board with an update on recent actions by the Board of 
Commissioners. He stated that with a 3-2 vote, the Board is moving forward with a sports 
complex at Berkeley Park that will include additional soccer fields needed in the county. He stated 
that this is something the Board has been working towards for a long time. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 6:38 pm with no further business. 
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